
From: Dildar Hussain [mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx]  

Sent: 27 November 2020 11:20 
To: Dave Etheridge 

Subject: External Email : Re: Summary Review Application - Deedar Restaurant 

 

 

This email originated from outside of the organisation 

STOP  : Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? 

THINK : Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments. 

 
Thank you for your email 

 

I Dildar Hussain on behalf of my father Mr Kaptan Miah( the licence holder for Deedar 

Indian Cuisine) would like to make representations for the interim steps taken by the sub 

committee as follows: 

 

To remove Mr Kachi Kabir from DPS of the premise. 

 

To suspend the licence of Deedar Indian Cuisne to sell Alcohol. 

 

Firstly removal of Mr Kabir to act as a DPS is accepted by my father (mr Kaptan Miah) as he 

has no say in business affairs anymore. I Dildar Hussain volunteer to take the roll of the DPS 

of Deedar Indian Cuisine as I am a personal licence holder from Birmingham city council ( 

licence number 5264/2, date of issue 20/05/2009). 

We weren’t made aware that Mr Kabir surrendered his licence or voluntarily decided to 

remove him self of the DPS of Deedar Indian Cuisine. If he made me aware I would have 

applied to become a DPS replacing him at the premises.  I believe he did not notify the 

council about his withdrawal and subsequently I was not notified. Also when the annual 

renew came to Mr Kabir every year at his home address he would pass it onto me to renew 

the licence. At any point when he passed me the renewal he mentioned to me that he was 

withdrawing from being the DPS of Deedar Indian Cuisine I would have known and taken 

the necessary steps to become a DPS. 

 

Secondly the removal of the licence to sell alcohol at the restaurant would have adverse effect 

on my business. Yes I have made a mistake by interpreting the law differently in regards to 

COVID 19. And I sincerely apologise to this. I never knowingly intended to put my staff, 

customers or members of public to harm in anyway.  Since the the restaurant was established 

in 1993 their have been no complaints, miss use of alcohol, public nuisance or any form of 

complaints. I am a very well liked trader of Barnet Green community with no history of 

breaking any law.  I have many members of the community and traders alike who will no 

doubt replicate what I have just mentioned.  I assure all members of the committee that this is 

a one of incident and will not be repeated again. 

 

Again I sincerely apologise for my action and this will not be repeated. 

 

I hope you make your decision with good heart for me and the community.  

 


